Coastal Quilters Guild

Board Meeting May 15, 2014 Maravilla

Carol Fay called the meeting to order at 7:40.

Attending: Carol Fay, Bonnie Epperson, Marian Jones, Sue Kadner, Edalee Keehn, Barbara MacCallum, Julie Mock, Shirley Morrison, Suzy Pelovsky, Toni Percival, 

Elaine Rottman, Patty Six, Rosana Swing.

Minutes: The April Board Meeting Minutes and May General Meeting Minutes were reviewed and clarified (the June 21 workshop with Helmina Schenck is a week later than the  General Quilt meeting rather then the weekend immediately after).When a quorum was reached Julie moved to approve the minutes, Elaine seconded and the minutes were approved. 

Treasurer’s Report: Sue Kadner had prepared the report. Chairs need to calculate projected expenses and income and let Toni and/or Sue Kadner know what to expect through September. There is now $2600 in budget. Expenditures expected i.e. Earl Warren Showgrounds, Vendor Fees will add income to budget
Board and Committee Reports

Community Quilts: Bonnie announced donated fabric from Michele DeCrow and Barb Postma who will need thank you notes from Corresponding Secretary. Barb will need a tax receipt as well. The guild has also produced 28 Doll Cradle kits.
Programs: Suzy explained the details for June; Darilyn, Ranell and Helmina will each give  20 minute presentations on a quilting craft. There will be 3 tables set up, a camera for close-up projection of the crafts and supplies for members. The three June speakers will get a workshop certificate. July will have a short business meeting and then the Picnic/Party which will have a “basket of goodies” game, names of newcomers and or new board members quiz (prepared by Shirley), a mystery square, door prizes for new members (Sue K.), special invites to new members, table décor with a theme to be decided and potluck picnic. Carol Boyce will have historical photo albums highlighting the history of the guild, how we have all aged and what clothes and hairstyles we were wearing. August  will be a Carnival of Resources for members. Organized by Bonnie B. and Julie M. there will be product demos, handiquilts, sewing machine demos, members trunk show and of course preparation for the Harvest of Quilts Show in September. Pictures of the HofQ completed quilts will be needed in August with size dimensions duly noted on the applications. 
Workshops:  Julie reported the June 21 Learn and Sew ($15.) has 13 or 14 already signed up. After Helmina’s demo in June, more may sign up to learn the stunning demonstrated technique
Membership: In Becky’s absence it was reported that 20-25 members renewed at the last meeting.

Elections: Thanks to Mary Maxwell’s preparation and Patty Six’s counting, the election slate was elected unanimously. Paige Moore is the new layout person and Mary Ballard is still the Newsletter editor.
Correspondence: Elaine and Bonnie E. discussed needed thank you notes.(see above for more info). Discussed the need to keep original letters incoming with gifts.
Other Reports: Rosana Swing discussed some of the PR re. upcoming Quilt Show; postcards to Quilt Shops  in Simi, Bakersfield, Newbury Park, etc. Shirley mentioned the Public Library Windows are booked for advertising the Quilt Show as well: Central Library, medium case in August, Goleta Library, large foyer case in September. Shirley will let Irelle and the Quilt Show Crew know about the dates and needs of each library. 
Carol mentioned the  Quilt top donation, which will need to be quilted and may become an opportunity quilt in the future. Patty S. moved that Carol be reimbursed up to $200. to have the quilt top quilted by Dee Angus. Julie seconded that motion and it was approved by the Board.
New Business: The Storage Locker now has new clarified rules which the guild must now follow: there can be no working in space, no fabrication, can only access 3 times per week max, for ½ hour each visit. " This will become a problem for all of those who have to access the locker, especially Community Quilts.  A new lock will be obtained to 

better control access.  The discussion included the possibility of finding a new storage area. [Post meeting postscript: “…the lock issue has been tabled for now, pending new information.” Bonnie Epperson] 

Edalee and Barbara shared 3 finished quilts and 1 top. These had been produced at the last quilt show. It was thought they could be (1) sold at the show and the money donated to the guild (2) Or raffled off in the future. Marty will be consulted to see if she would be willing to quilt the unfinished top. Research needed on how the quilts will be priced if they are sold outright at the Show.
The June 19th Board meeting will be a short board meeting with the combined Old Board/New Board attending. Carol Fay will hostess with dessert.

The meeting was adjourned at 8:30

Shirley Morrison, Recording Secretary
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